
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – June 29, 2015  
 

Present:    Margaret Connors, John Strasser, Richard Bielefield 

      Jennifer Gaudette             

 

Guests:     None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board would like Jennifer to get a copy of the minutes from the Tri-Town Meeting June 15
th
 to 

forward to the Town Attorney. 

 

Jennifer reported on a call from an Easton resident that is unhappy with the condition of Easton Road.  

Mr. Bielefield will respond to the resident as the highway committee will be reviewing all town roads this 

week. 

 

Mr. Strasser will join Jennifer in a meeting with CAI about the mapping project on Wednesday July 1, 

2015. 

 

The board discussed correspondence from Chief Clark in regard to building inspections and how many 

visits are required on an open permit.  The board would like Chief Clark to come to a meeting to discuss 

the building inspection description further. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Paul and Dana O’Hara on Map 219, Lot 57.2. 

 

The board approved a driveway and building permit for Jeffrey and Penelope Gilbert on Map 219, Lot 

31.1 Sunset Hill Road. 

 

MARGO CONNORS shared with the board the Sugar Hill Historical Museum’s report on the historical 

impact of the Northern Pass through Sugar Hill. Jennifer will make a copy of the report to share with the 

Planning Board.  The Select board felt that the museum report should be added to the town’s master plan. 

 

MR. BIELFEILD made a motion to hire HEB Engineers for the study of the Crane Hill Road Bridge 

#202/128 Rehabilitation/Replacement, seconded by MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The Conservation Commission is still working with NH Fish and Game in regard to the Town leasing the 

land around the pond. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of June 15, 2015, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to 

adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 7:00 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday July 6, 2015 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 



 

 
 

 

 

 


